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	May 2020


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200228033
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Freedom of Information Request
I am writing to request the following:

1. How many high-risk/very high-risk sex offenders who are released from custody on licence exceeding 6 months are homeless.

2. How many high-risk sex offenders who are released on licence exceeding 12 months are homeless.

3. How many medium risk sex offenders who are released from custody on licence exceeding 6 months are homeless.

Your letter has been handled as a request under the FOIA. Please accept our apology for the delay sending you a response.
I can confirm MoJ holds the information on sex offenders homeless on release from custody to probation supervision. And I have provided in the attached excel sheet, the data covering questions 1-3 respectively for high and very-high risk sex offenders with 6 months release, high risk sex offenders with 12 months release and medium risk sex offenders with 6 months release licence in the period 2018/19.

Public protection is a priority for MoJ. As such all offenders must meet strict criteria and pass a full-risk assessment before being considered for release. 

Polygraph testing is mandatory for high-risk sex offenders and are a vital part of monitoring behaviour. If an offender fails a test, they will face further investigation by probation staff which may lead to them being returned to custody. All sex offenders face strict licence conditions, and are aware that they risk being returned to prison or facing further punishment if they break them.

We work extremely closely with every offender before and after their release to give them the support they need to find stable employment and accommodation.
As part of the Government’s work to tackle homelessness, we are working more closely with local authorities to identify prisoners and offenders serving community sentences who are at risk of sleeping rough.
We are also investing £6m in pilot schemes bringing together prisons, local authorities, probation providers and others to plan, secure and sustain accommodation for offenders on their release.
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